
 

 

CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter April 2022 
Hello, Division 42!  

Gary Gray once told me that Kiwanis is a leadership organization as much as it is a  
service organization. Those words have stuck with me. And when I led my club as 
president, I learned more about organizational leadership, volunteerism, and executive 
management than I ever imagined I would. I am grateful to the Kiwanis organization 
and to my home club for affording me the opportunity. 

When I was approached about serving as Lieutenant Governor, I thought about what 
Gary said, and I also reflected on my experience with leadership in this organization. 
Specifically, experience taught me that if I said Yes to service and leadership            
opportunities when they arose, I would be supported by those around me. 

So I said yes. And I am glad that I did. With your encouragement and tireless support, 
we’ve had a pretty fun year so far!  

I mention club leadership now because most clubs are now coming into Election  
Season – that time when so many of us will be asked by our fellow Kiwanians to take 
on service and leadership opportunities from Board Member to Club Secretary, to Club 
President Elect. 

Please consider stepping up and serving your club in a leadership role. Our individual 
development as leaders within the organization can be just as important as the service 
we provide – and sometime even more rewarding. If you’re not sure about the job, talk 
to your current leaders. You’ll find that they love what they are doing, and that they are 
thrilled to talk about it. (They’ll also be thrilled to have a succession plan in place.)  

Also make sure to report your election results to the division. We need to send the  
information up the line to the District Governor in May and June.  

And finally, mark your calendars. The District Convention will be held in Palm 
Springs (Indian Wells) from August 4-6, 2022. Let’s have a great turnout for that one, 
and let’s have a great time in the desert!  

It is privilege to serve with you all! And when it comes to club leadership, SAY YES 
TO SERVICE! 

Matt 
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Message 
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Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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A big thank you to Past Lt. Governor Debbie, who helped us put on a very successful afternoon of Bunco at    
kidSTREAM.  We were able to fill 13 tables and, with some great donations of food and raffle prizes, we raised 
close to $1,500 and had a lot of fun doing it.  Special thanks to Santa Susana Club who brought along 10    
members and Don and Lorraine Erickson from Simi Valley Club who brought along their PA system.  kidSTREAM 
really went out of their way to accommodate us and their Director, Michael Shanklin, joined in the fun and said 
he met some wonderful people. Also, thanks to our worker bees including Rancho Campana KIWIN’S who 
looked after the refreshments.  

Our Builders Club has all the Learn & Grow buckets filled and already has beans showing through.  



 

 

Conejo Valley                        Roger Klausler Reporting 
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The Safe Passage program invited our club to share with the kids their March 18 field trip to Rancho Potrero out 
on Lynn Road.  The kids played games and made key chains, went on a 3/4 mile nature walk, learned how to 
groom and lead a horse—and then they RODE horses!  



 

 

Moorpark                             Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Our Social gathering at the Van Dam’s was a hit!  Tom, Stephanie, Robert      Denise, Toni, Kim, Ken, Troy 

Emily and Jim  Debbie and Bryan  Barb and Joanne 

Barbara and Joanne support 
Many Mansions Bowls of Hope  

Moorpark Kiwanis won "Non-Profit of the Year" from the Moorpark Chamber. 
Ute, Kim, Ken, Catherine, Debbie, Bryan were among those representing us. 

At our monthly business meeting, Michele from UC Master Gardener program is our fabulous speaker             
and newest member; Bruce and LJ share local events; Happy/Sad….we all look happy!  

Moorpark Kiwanis hosted the monthly Chamber mixer. It was a great way to share about our club.                
Liam and Vishal represented the MHS Key Club. Kim and Jackie and all of us enjoyed the food and fun.  
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Oxnard                                TinaMarie Martinez Reporting 

Our March social meeting included past, 
present, and new members at           

Toppers Pizza. 

A Reel Guppy group of Littles (first 
timers) learned about the harbor and 

fishing with Kevin Brannon.  

These plaques for Police Officer of the Year       
are among those to be presented on April 20      

at our annual luncheon. 



 

 

Santa Barbara                      Marsha Gray Reporting 
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Santa Barbara Kiwanis is sponsoring a great Chef Apprentice program for high schoolers                                     
at the Westside center and at Franklin Center. Good food, good training, and good fun.  

In March we had the most amazing young woman come and speak to us. Grace Fisher was a 17 year old native 
Santa Barbaran when she woke up one morning and could no longer move. She had been stricken with a rare 
polio-like virus. She had been a dancer, musician, and a composer. She was about to attend the Berkeley School 
of music. Instead she spent the next year doing physical therapy and adapting to becoming a quadriplegic. She 
is now 26 and just graduating from UCSB in music composition. She formed the Grace Fisher Foundation and 
works tirelessly helping others. The Foundation is about bringing the arts to everyone, no matter what their   
disabilities.   

Jacqueline Inda was our guest speaker April 6. She gave us an update on a long-time Santa Barbara institution, 
“La Casa de La Raza.” This organization was founded in the 1970’s and has seen many evolutions. Jackie has 
been there for much of the journey. La Casa has rehabilitated their building and is now open to the community. 
They serve the children as well as the parents of Santa  Barbara’s Latino community.  
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Santa Susana                         Debbie Heaslip Reporting 

AROUND THE WORLD POTLUCK  

Santa Susana celebrated their potluck for countries featured in our “From         
the Couch” Travel Logs, which we have been doing as programs at our Zoom    

Meetings this past year. Members prepared dishes from the country                
they presented including Portugal, Australia, Iceland, and Greece. 

Don and Lorraine Erikson from the Simi Club also joined us for great food    
and fun. The tradition will continue at our monthly Zoom meetings with        

Turkey, South Africa, and Italy in the lineup.  

Bunco Buddies 

Santa Susana showed up in full force with 11 members, friends and family to                  
support our friends in the Camarillo Club at their Bunco Fundraiser. 

Santa Su member Debbie Heaslip also provided guidance and supplies to help                
with their first Bunco adventure. 



 

 

Simi Valley                           Shelley Howard Reporting 
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Easter Breakfast Returns! 

Members of the Simi Su Aktion Club enjoy food and fellowship at a recent meeting. 

What a fun morning! Simi Valley Kiwanis prepared and served Easter breakfast for the seniors at the Senior 
Center. Baskets were raffled, Chris Hartz did a beautiful job playing many wonderful songs, and the drumming 
by Nikki and Gabbi from Body Brain Train was also a hit! Youth from our Service Leadership clubs helped out,   

including the placemats which were decorated by K-Kids. Yummy food and good company!  



 

 

Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 
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On February 2, our program speaker (via Zoom) was Jerry Westby, a Director and Past President of the Conejo 
Open Space Foundation. The Foundation is a local non-profit that helps take care of the more than 15,000 acres 
of natural open space in and surrounding the Conejo Valley. It also sponsors programs for grade school children 
to learn about the open space, and scholarships to high school seniors pursuing college degrees in                  
environmental studies. Jerry was impressed by the Club and wanted to become a member. Vice President Paul 
Lopez was happy to sponsor him and on March 16, Jerry was welcomed and inducted as a new member. Past 
Presidents (left to right) Dave Biedebach, Steve Weiss, Paul Campbell, Larry Levine, and Craig Burns pose with 
Jerry after the ceremony. 

Many Mansions is a local non-profit affordable housing provider serving Thousand Oaks and nearby              
communities.  Their biggest fundraiser is “Bowls of Hope,” where patrons purchase hand-painted bowls and are 
served soup and other fare by community volunteers.  The Thousand Oaks Club enthusiastically supported the 
fundraiser by providing nine volunteers, including President Aaron Kitzman, Secretary Lori Olbrich,              
President-Elect Mary Sepe, Past Lieutenant Governor Bob Engler, Sue Engler, Dave Freeman, Brian McMahon, 
Sharon McMahon, and Dave Freeman (and wife Carol.)  

At the Thousand Oaks Club’s March 16 meeting, President-Elect Mary Sepe introduced representatives from   
Arcutis Biotherapeutics, a local company that donated almost $1,400 and ten bicycles to our Signature Project – 
Bikes for Youth. In gratitude, the club presented a Distinguished Service Award at the meeting. Holding the 
plaque is Arcutis employee Amy Ciandella, wife of club member Jim Ciandella and daughter of club member 
Norm Tardif. 



 

 

Ventura                                      Jerry Deal Reporting 
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A highlight of this month was the donation of a dozen handmade quilts from De Anza Academy of Technology 
and the Arts (DATA) Middle School's Builders Club. The quilts were made by members of the Builders Club and     
donated for patients of the Ventura County Hospital Cancer Center.  

Members of the DATA Builders Club with Kiwanis Advisor Michelle Bleuel and their quilts. 

DATA Builders Club members present their quilts to Cancer Center nursing staff members at a club meeting. 

Kiwanis Club members from Ventura who were in attendance at the Builders Club meeting. 
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Kiwanis International Convention 

Register today to attend in person or virtually the 2022 Kiwanis International Convention in                  
Indianapolis, IN on June 8-11, 2022. 
 
HOTEL: Book your stay at the JW Marriott, the Cal-Nev-Ha District's designated hotel. 

REGISTRATION: Registration is open from March 15 to May 1. Click here for more information.  

DELEGATES: Make sure to send delegates to the important business session on Saturday, 
June 11. We will be electing new officers and voting on proposed amendments to the Bylaws.  
Our District-endorsed candidate Gary Jander is running for International Trustee! 
 
Download the certificate of election of club delegate and alternates, submit it by  
April 30.  

District and Foundation Awards Submission          
deadline is May 31! 

Submit your award application by May 31 and your club could get recognized at the 
upcoming District Education Convention August 4-6. 2022 in Indian Wells, CA. 

 
Download the forms from the district website!  

Applications are now being accepted for the office of 2022-2023 District 
Treasurer. This position is open to all Kiwanians, regardless of location. 
We are interested in obtaining applications from all qualified candidates. 
 

The deadline to submit an application is  
April 30, 2022. 
 

Not sure what it takes to be the District Treasurer? 
 

Learn more and download an application  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dFFW48xZ-llUxphdxgEukQi1XEqcsPo5rGJS_fav04Hyjo-Sbp5vdC6Hqlvri2p9IIrG10j6MJ_dbixrBwtXpLRPb6rY-FeluryvftVABYqWHBKtB4Bh8yVJPAkLwq-df2KvLdzz-_5m7T5w1xVXN7zmQ8tnYO3lPYBaIvn1Paup5Zf2csx2USipuHy_uTMQyewHj-fe-TA=&c=dkeYKBEjryeRV0quOJNb
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dFFW48xZ-llUxphdxgEukQi1XEqcsPo5rGJS_fav04Hyjo-Sbp5vdG-uyqazVdpixvbz8ILA9-R-JxqWGSRRz9z-V1xCnPDZYgJc10m_0wNutNhr-4FUPorTiFoeVd1QI-o_yZuFLOlGrFXJFfU-OTfWTp5tOg1Si3G9RTDDSZM=&c=dkeYKBEjryeRV0quOJNbLV1WQ8fsTmsqTE9GrHW0Egd7xYxio9df
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dFFW48xZ-llUxphdxgEukQi1XEqcsPo5rGJS_fav04Hyjo-Sbp5vdC6Hqlvri2p9SXJkpkKLKFStLJb6yNMqlG2sBO0OxW76UdgzG6AYWDcVcAQWJt_AdUjCLRySEJNosj7Q49PujlJz0jehymziNxdBDRbOwqse7me5lJuCw_6F3HcwuY35ffQv6fss1D5C0Hj_aIgVMYq70rR-qaHzmw==&c=dkeYKBEj
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dFFW48xZ-llUxphdxgEukQi1XEqcsPo5rGJS_fav04Hyjo-Sbp5vdLhTkyxroW451WFatuCnjPWqB3k5X8WIi70KT37j4ADIOjrapOoXa_-FGkN-K0p2y5RWvJxx-Gl5aZg7YnXV0pJrIq_Os6b9fjT3aZVjZFeZw2R4BOMbhBumeKrqzQSWqKpf28MaTbU5NvKmtMRIkelxFPzAPKY0np0lzZgyAprRPNN
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dFFW48xZ-llUxphdxgEukQi1XEqcsPo5rGJS_fav04Hyjo-Sbp5vdLhTkyxroW451WFatuCnjPWqB3k5X8WIi70KT37j4ADIOjrapOoXa_-FGkN-K0p2y5RWvJxx-Gl5aZg7YnXV0pJrIq_Os6b9fjT3aZVjZFeZw2R4BOMbhBumeKrqzQSWqKpf28MaTbU5NvKmtMRIkelxFPzAPKY0np0lzZgyAprRPNN
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dFFW48xZ-llUxphdxgEukQi1XEqcsPo5rGJS_fav04Hyjo-Sbp5vdLhTkyxroW451WFatuCnjPWqB3k5X8WIi70KT37j4ADIOjrapOoXa_-FGkN-K0p2y5RWvJxx-Gl5aZg7YnXV0pJrIq_Os6b9fjT3aZVjZFeZw2R4BOMbhBumeKrqzQSWqKpf28MaTbU5NvKmtMRIkelxFPzAPKY0np0lzZgyAprRPNN
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dFFW48xZ-llUxphdxgEukQi1XEqcsPo5rGJS_fav04Hyjo-Sbp5vdHNkkrBPTUxyf36bOKPShEo7rdS18hu59tu7h4ko169zR8nXR3b3tqbttTyu_4sPxyw4Nyf0gHhq2HOe5kNpb-rQ6R9yd3RUtrniXm34XJ5srqDhr49zwKlHlMtjJS0SufdFanCi47ftSecGlNUSn91HntAJ1UHzLw8TLdWgoF9t&c=
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001CpNxLvlbcbCYl5h-FEQW80WsYpNRj1QhCF2jpbvvuG7pUSTX_bTfyhrxex0RxSo9W9-1r39MClCZ3le71ptAb7qyoLVTxA374zYpXg6c9vo2eL4qNIQclXzTQm2XhFh9IHr5j6ieAx6StLSISi_WonNRhzRrsNawy7HKoVo1KzgMOfiDtczhsg==&c=oBSexQcBocfUIMnrkywfELkESc83RYL9sql-rsWf


 

 

Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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Have you heard the news? The Cal-Nev-Ha Children’s Fund
is pleased to introduce the all-new Triple Crown program!
Members who join the Triple Crown will be added to the
1965 Fellowship of the YES! Initiative; become a new
member of the William A. Dunlap Fellowship (existing
members will be upgraded to the next level); and will have
an engraved brick placed in a pathway surrounding the
Kiwanis Professional Center. To learn more about the all
new Triple Crown Program, click here.

A L L  N E W  T R I P L E  C R O W N  P R O G R A M !

News You Can Use
from the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's  Fund

ATTENTION! Has your club hosted a First Family's
Focus Fundraiser or Service project, applied for
and received a First Family's Focus grant or made a
donation of $250 towards a First Family Focus
commemorative banner patch?  Then your club
qualifies for a First Family Focus banner patch!
Read how you can receive your banner patch for
supporting Governor Margo Dutton's goals.

f i r s t  F a m i l y  f o c u s

#FlashbackFriday:Kiwanis Club of GALT
Summer is right around the corner, and with that comes a popular
activity among children and adults alike: swimming! It’s important
to keep our children safe as they swim, which is why the Kiwanis
Club of Galt utilized a Pediatric Trauma Prevention (PTP) grant
from the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fund to offer swimming lessons to
underprivileged children in their community during their “Kiwanis
Day at the Pool” event. Read how the Kiwanis Club of Galt offered
fun in the sun to children in their community  with the help of a
grant from the CNH Children's Fund!

D I N N E R  A N Y W H E R E
With more of our population vaccinated against
COVID-19, travel destinations are beginning to
welcome back tourists. Have you purchased your
Dinner Anywhere raffle tickets yet?  Enter for your
chance to win dinner anywhere in our three-state
district and make a mini-vacay out of your visit!
Contact the CNH Children's Fund office or any CNH
Children's Fund Director to purchase tickets today.

K i w a n i s  C a l - N e v - H a  F o u n d a t i o n ,  d o i n g  b u s i n e s s  a s  t h e  C a l - N e v - H a  C h i l d r e n ' s  F u n d
9 0 9 . 7 3 6 . 1 7 0 7   |  f o u n d a t i o n @ c n h k i w a n i s . o r g

M A Y  2 0 2 2

G R A N T S !  G R A N T S !  G R A N T S !
Remember that the CNH Children's Fund has grants
to help your club's service projects! Planning a
safety fair in your community or another project that
addresses pediatric trauma? Apply for a PTP Grant!
Looking to refurbish a playground or improve your
community in another way? Apply for a Club Grant!
Visit our website to learn more about our
grant programs.

Y E S !  I N I T I A T I V E
When you give to the YES! Initiative, you provide
essential training and development opportunities
to students like Jordyn Picadura.  If you dare to
envision a brighter future for students like Jordyn,
the say YES! with your donation to the YES!  Learn
about the YES! Initiative.

F O U N D E R ' S  D A Y
Great News-an open invitation to celebrate! Since established
on November 4, 1965, the Cal-Nev-Ha Children’s Fund has invited
clubs to annually participate in the Founder’s Day program in honor
of our anniversary. But wait, the news gets better... your club can celebrate
our anniversary all year long with a Founder's Day gift. Learn how your gift
supports our mission to build a better future for our children.

A W A R D  N O M I N A T I O N S
Nominations for the Bert Shoemaker,
Hale, and Special Olympics Athlete of the Year
awards are due to the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fund
office no later than May 31st. Learn more about
what it means to be an exemplary Kiwanian, a hero,
or a remarkable Special Olympics Athlete!

Nathan
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https://www.duckrace.com/glendale/adopt/?team_id=8366
https://www.duckrace.com/portals/18/files/Duck-Buddy-Agreement.pdf


 

 



 

 



 

 


